

MINUTES OF P&F MEETING

Date:	Monday 1 st August 2016
Location:	Link Road campus
Present:	Natalie Morrisby, Catherine Williams, Sheena Hewlett, CR Lance Hewlett, David Moore, Tania Russell, Brenton Altmann, Kerry Richards, Julie Koplick, CR Paul Golle and Anthony Mueller.
Apologies:	Greg Fowler and Jacqui Taylor.
Devotion:	Led by Anthony Mueller.
Confirmation minutes accepted as read:	Motioned - Kerry Richards, Seconded – Natalie Morrisby = Passed.
Correspondence:	Email was sent from a movie business who offered to screen movies at the school on big screen. Tania will see Eloise and discuss at the next meeting.
Principals report:	<p>Faith Christ ... prepared for life</p> <p>Principal's Report – P&FA Meeting 1.8.16</p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> 1. Senior School Pathways a. We have made some very good addition to our current Pathways and these are being communicated to the community. They are outlined in the following image. 2. Extra-Curricular – ARTS/MUSIC <ol style="list-style-type: none"> a. Junior School Musical 'Alice in Wonderland' well underway for the September performances. b. The James Morrison visit to the College will be a great opportunity for our students to spend time with the world renown musician and is providing wonderful motivation for them as we prepare for the workshops and concert on 11 August. c. We are very excited about the success of our music program through the local eisteddfods, winning and placing in many categories as the students have competed against other private and public schools in the Redlands and Logan areas. 3. Service Learning <ol style="list-style-type: none"> a. FLAT Vanuatu – It was another great tour of learning for our community. Their story is being shared in the community, particularly through worship at both Beveridge Road and Link Road. b. The Senior School students ran Shine last term and will report back on the program and how they used the funds provided by the P&FA. c. The Social Justice Group have a project, providing food for the homeless in the Redlands, and staff and students gathered to cook for this in the Hospitality Kitchen and then the food is distributed through the Night Ninjas. 4. Wish list: A submission of wish list items will be presented at this meeting. It does not use the full amount of the expected P&FA funds, leaving the opportunity for further projects through to the end of the year as they may arise.
Discussion:	The wish list last year was \$165,000 which is lower this year = \$145,999. Anthony mentioned that the music items may come off the wish list if we get a grant for the music

	<p>list.</p> <p>Tania asked if the money has been deducted already for the shade sails which we have a grant for some of it? Yes, it has.</p> <p>Tania mentioned that Jacqui Castorina had emailed her asking for money for a chicken coop but it's not on the list? Yes, OSCH will be funding it.</p> <p>The money for IT devices will cover one class, we still need the children to have a good balance between devices and hand writing, very important.</p> <p>Julie suggested that we need to say what we are funding in the local paper so the community can see what's happening.</p> <p>Kerry wants to add \$2000 to the shine program, we will wait until they do their presentation before adding money as they enjoy doing it also.</p> <p>Anthony said there is the 'strength program' to come.</p> <p>Kerry asked if there is more needed for science? Not at this time.</p> <p>David Moore accepted the wish list with Sheena Hewlett seconded, all in favour.</p>
<p>Treasurer Report:</p>	<p>Passed by Tania Russell</p> <p>Cash in bank \$197,000, net assets \$170,000</p> <p>Supporting wish list \$145,999</p> <p>Motioned by Sheena, seconded by Natalie</p>
<p>General Business:</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Welcome back Anthony. Anthony showed photos and spoke about his trip to Europe. • Tania mentioned that the bush dance committee had their first meeting and the date will be the 7th October 6pm-8.30pm, it will be a community event with cake stall, band, coffee van, food and drinks etc. Hay bails are already here and the banner is already made and here also = Thank you The next meeting will be August 15th for the committee. Cost will be \$10 per family, we are hoping to cover costs. No alcohol will be at this event. Will start advertising in September. Catherine suggested to send all material regarding the event through Eloise to check off first. • The P&FA has been offered to do a bbq at the shark's club 24th August? No one is available at this time, we will have to decline. • Catherine spoke about golf day, it's 4 weeks to go and so far, there are 20 teams booked in. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Catherine is looking for any prizes that can be donated like gift cards or golfing goods etc. Paul Golle asked if we are selling drinks at the event? No the volunteers will be serving them. Catherine will send an email to Paul with the details to help out. Thanks to Lance and Paul for helping out. ○ Nissan have donated \$200 petrol vouchers for prizes. • The James Morrison concert is coming up and the children have been showed his music to familiarise them with him. There will be free child minding on the night. Tania asked what time to get there to set up the wine and cheese? Catherine said 4.30-5pm would be enough time. There are still tickets available. Concert starts at 7pm, wine will be available from 6pm

	<p>onwards, will look at selling wine for \$3 and cheese for \$2, there will also be soft drinks available. The high school students will be selling coffee and cakes on the night.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Natalie brought up child safety in the prep/kindy car park as child have been seen being left unattended in cars, can we look at getting signs put up as a reminder? Anthony will have a talk with the kindy first regarding safety. • Julie asked about in the last minutes about the survey about P&FA? This will happen going forward. Tania is looking into setting one up.
Closing Prayer:	Led by Pastor Brenton
Meeting Close:	8.10pm Next meeting 7pm 5 th September at Beveridge Road.

